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Meeting Minutes – March 7, 2018
MSU SVREC, 3775 South Reese Road, Frankenmuth, Michigan 48734 
Those Present:
District #1




Kevin Noffsinger




District #2





District #3




Greg Ackerman, Treasurer
District #4                                                                     Clint Stoutenburg
District #5




Jim Roggenbuck
District #6




Ross Voelker, Chair
District #7




Brian Stratton
At Large




Shipper Representative                                             Neil French

Executive Secretary 



Joe Cramer
Research Director



Greg Varner

Others Present:

Joe McClough, MDARD
Jack Frank, At Large Nominee

Chairman Voelker attended the meeting electronically so Vice Chairman Stoutenburg called the meeting to order at 1:00 p.m.            
APPROVAL OF AGENDA:  Cramer proposed adding Chairman’s recommendation to PRAB be added as agenda item 8f.  A motion was made by Noffsinger to approve the agenda with the addition of 8f.  French supported the motion.  Motion passed.

PUBLIC COMMENT:  there was none
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  Minutes from the December 15, 2017 meeting and the January 16, 2018 meeting were presented.  After review, a motion was made by Roggenbuck with support from French to approve the minutes as presented.   Motion passed.  
FINANCIAL REPORT:  Cramer presented financial reports included YTD P&L statement with budget comparisons for the Commission and PRAB.  Cramer highlighted revenue and expense line items and totals.  Following discussion, a motion was made by Stratton with support from Noffsinger to accept the financial report as presented and place on file.  Motion passed.

UPDATES

· MDARD – Director Adams has accepted a position with USDA in Washington DC.  Gordon Wenk has been named Director.  Cramer briefed the group on some challenges the National Beef checkoff is facing.    
· MBS – Cramer outlined the Shipper purposed joint trade mission to Central America, Columbia and Mexico City for early November.  Grower availability is questionable during that period.  Following discussion, Cramer suggested he have further discussion with the Shippers on the timing.  Commissioners also discussed participation in the Shippers annual December Outlook Conference in Bay City.  Cramer will add that topic to his discussion with the Shippers.

Shipper representative Neil French commented on shipments and inventory.  Things seem to be going well.  Shippers don’t have much left to buy in.  Sold unshipped seems to be high but very manageable.  

Commissioners continue to express their desire to have the MBS participate with Industry at the national level.  

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT 

· The Governor’s Office of Appointments has received both applications for the At Large Commission appointment.  We assume the Governor will make the appointment this month.   

· The MSU Dry Bean Specialist Search Committee has re-posted the position.  Applications are due this month. 

· Cramer noted that growers on the “west side” of the state are feeling a bit better than earlier reported.  Dealers that were considering change have solidified those plans giving growers confidence that they will have options for bean delivery and processing.   
· Cramer recently completed customer visits to NK Hurst, Morgan Canning and Burnette Foods.  The message was simply, thank you for supporting the Michigan Bean Industry, is there anything we can do to support you.  Cramer believes the customers appreciated the visits.  He plans to do more of this going forward.  

· Cramer, Cichy and Hopper visited Enagon, LLC this past Monday.  Enagon manufactures a mill that makes powder but utilizing sound waves.  Cramer isn’t sure what this technology offers the bean ingredient industry but is optimistic.        
· With some personnel changes in the industry, Cramer worked with Chairman Voelker to fill 2 open seats on the PRAB.  Voelker recommended naming Commissioner Mark Reif and Scott DeVuyst, CPS to fill the open MBS alternate position.  A motion was made by French with support from Roggenbuck to accept the chairman’s recommendation.  Motion passed.      

RESEARCH DIRECOTR’S REPORT

· Varner and Cramer asked the group for feedback on the mornings Priorities RoundTable Discussion that took place during the Public Comment period of the PRAB meeting.  This year’s invitation list included several ‘young growers”.  After a lengthy discussion, the group agreed that we should continue the practice and enhance the younger grower outreach.   Commissioner added that the survey was a very positive addition to the process.  Varner credited Commissioner Reif for suggesting the survey tool.  

· 2018 seed letters will be going out next week.   
USDBC UPDATE:  
· Winter meeting scheduled in conjunction with the US Dry Bean Congress in Mexico this year was attended by Cramer, Voelker and Stoutenburg.  The meeting included:
· an IPC meeting that included presentations from 6 of the 7 International Representatives.

· the addition of a Food Aid representative (contracted)

· a new membership category that allows individual companies to join in the absence of a regional member.

· the election of Clint Stoutenburg to the office of vice president
· US Dry Bean Congress saw some new faces attending and some familiar faces that were absent.  Speakers touched on everything from Trade (NAFTA) to dry bean production in Mexico.  One on One meetings were productive.  Relationships were cultivated.  

· Cramer will be attending Alimentaria in Barcelona, Spain in April

· Voelker will participate in a trade mission to Turkey this year.

· The annual USDBC Reverse Trade Team will come to Michigan in late August.    

With no further business, Stoutenburg adjourned the meeting at 3:17 pm.
Respectfully,
 Joe Cramer
Joe Cramer, E.S.
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